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Welcome IMAGE Students!


IMAGE classes will begin the week of September 19th, 2016! All IMAGE classes will be held at South Elementary this year. The official IMAGE schedule can be found on the last page of this newsletter as well as on our IMAGE website. 
IMAGE Open House
The open house is for students new to the program and will be held on Tuesday, September 13th at 7:00 PM in the South Elementary Library.  South Elementary is located at 3650 Navaho.  Please enter through the main door and signs will direct you to the open house in the library.  Students are welcome to attend, but this orientation is geared to parents. There will be a 45 minute overview of the program followed by a tour of the IMAGE room.
IMAGE Website

As we begin to fully implement our one-to-one technology initiative, you will find that an increasing number of IMAGE assignments will be shared with you digitally. Please check our IMAGE website frequently. It will contain reminders about upcoming events, details on each unit, our schedule, a link to order Scholastic books at your student’s level, links to student-friendly websites, and (most importantly) some student work for you to view. Please feel free to check it out!
IMAGE Website:

imagebulldogs.weebly.com
IMAGE Staff

Ashley Dickinson:  254-6803
     Program Teacher/ Coordinator
     adickinson@gpsbulldogs.org
Ryan Roberts:  254-6212
     Principal at South
     rroberts@gpsbulldogs.org
New Names and New Staff

Those who have been in the IMAGE program will notice new contact information. I was married this summer, and my new last name is Dickinson. Please update your e-mail contact information accordingly.
Also, Deb Cypher’s administrative position for IMAGE has been eliminated. Therefore, all IMAGE communication should be directed to me this year.
Last of all, longtime administrative liaison and former IMAGE teacher, Ann DeYoung, retired at the end of last school year. The principal at South, Ryan Roberts will now be filling that role. 
IMAGE Class Times

Please see the schedule in this newsletter to determine if your student will attend IMAGE in the morning or afternoon. Morning IMAGE classes will begin at approximately 8:45 a.m. and end at 11:10 a.m.  The buses will pick- up students at their home schools at approximately 8:35 a.m. and will return students to their schools by 11:20 a.m. Afternoon IMAGE begins at 12:45 and ends at 3:10pm. The afternoon students will be picked up from their home schools around 12:35 and will be returned to their classes around 3:20pm.
All IMAGE students are also welcome to pack a healthy snack to eat during IMAGE class. However, please be mindful that IMAGE is a peanut and tree nut free classroom, so we ask that you refer to the snack list we’ve included later in this newsletter. 
IMAGE Communication
A monthly newsletter will be sent to you via e-mail the first week of each month.  We will include classroom news and permission slips.  This month, please fill out the attached information sheet that is included with this newsletter so that we have current contact and medical information for your child, as well as your correct e-mail information.  Please indicate on the form whether you are willing to have the newsletter e-mailed to you each month rather than mailed to save on our mailing costs. 

Report Card Change  
There will be a change to IMAGE grading this school year. Since IMAGE no longer employs an administrative assistant, it will not be possible to grade, print, and mail 150 report cards efficiently. Therefore, this year, please just expect to receive project rubrics with your students’ IMAGE grade, rather than a traditional report card.
There are three units each year, and students will always receive a grade for each unit project. These projects are culminating activities that students spend weeks working on. These activities measure students’ learning at the highest thinking levels, rather than just memorization of knowledge. Students will not generally bring home graded work throughout the unit, but they will either bring home their final project or post it digitally for you to view on our website at the completion of each unit. I will send home a detailed rubric with the finished project that explains your students’ project grade. Please understand that the bar for grading in IMAGE is held higher in an attempt to challenge your student. However, regardless of their grade, please celebrate your student’s learning and growth with them this year.
IMAGE Field Trips & Benevolence Fund:

Each grade usually attends one or two field trips during their IMAGE time each year. Because of the time needed for processing, late parent payments caused some budget issues in past years. For this reason, we are asking parents to pay a flat fee at the beginning of this year to cover field trips. Some families also round up and donate a few extra dollars to our benevolence fund for students who cannot afford the entire field trip fee.  All monies will be held in a Grandville Public Schools account, and any extra funds will be used for either the benevolence fund or the purchase of student supplies (poster board, etc.). Later in the year, more specific information about each field trip and a permission form will come home for you to sign, but no additional money will be collected.
3rd-5th Field Trip Fee

$15

6th Grade Field Trip Fee

$25 (due to D.J. Angus Costs)
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A Reminder of IMAGE Homework Policies:

During our Open House/New Parent Orientation, the homework policies put in place for students attending the program.  We just wanted to remind all students to be sure to touch base with their new classroom teachers on any work missed during IMAGE class.
Homework Policy:  A student who participates in IMAGE is responsible for:

A. Finding out assignments of essential    

work that they missed
B. Turning in missed assignments (when 

requested by their teacher)
C. Demonstrating knowledge of concepts 

                taught
Teachers who have IMAGE students in their classes often provide partial assignments and concentrate on essential work, rather than requiring students to make-up all the work they missed, while at IMAGE. They should also be conferencing with IMAGE students to assess the student’s understanding of concepts and have a systematic and dependable method for keeping track of assignments for IMAGE students while they’re at IMAGE.

Please notify your child’s IMAGE teacher and myself of any homework concerns.  We will be e-mailing regular classroom teachers throughout the fall to check in and make sure that our students are following through on necessary work missed. If there are any issues, we would like to help you and your student work through them with the regular classroom teacher, so please let me know. 
 
Parent-Teacher Conferences

IMAGE parent conferences for grades 3-6 will be in early to mid-December.  Look for specific information in the November Newsletter.  You do not need to wait until a conference time to discuss questions or concerns! I’d welcome hearing from you.
IMAGE CLASS NEWS:

3rd Grade- Bloom’s Taxonomy/Gerful Unit
Welcome to the IMAGE program, third graders! During the first weeks of IMAGE, we will be doing circle time activities to help the students get to know each other. Since each IMAGE class is made up of students from all around the district, by the time these students head to middle school, they will have so many friends from IMAGE from all around the area. I hope IMAGE will be not only a positive academic challenge for your student but also a good opportunity for your child to socialize with students of their same ability level that have similar interests.

 As we begin IMAGE this year, the focus of our first unit will be Bloom’s higher level thinking skills activities. This unit is designed to help students see that, in IMAGE class, they will not be doing more work but instead higher level work that requires them to stretch their minds and imaginations. For example, we will have less of a focus on memorizing facts and more of a focus on utilizing knowledge to create new things.

   During the month of September, students will be introduced to Bloom’s Taxonomy.  Benjamin Bloom was an educator who, through his research, discovered that various questions and tasks require different levels of thought and creativity.  As one progresses through the six levels of his taxonomy, the work gets increasingly more challenging.  The third graders will learn about these levels through fun classroom activities involving math, reading, and drawing.  They will ultimately use this new knowledge to create a habitat for an imaginary creature called a Gerful. Hopefully, this will be a fun way to start off their IMAGE experience. I look forward to meeting you all next week at Open House!!! 
4th Grade-Claymation Unit
Our first full unit of study for 4th grade is our Historical Claymation.  We will begin by learning about stop-motion animation and the art of clay animation.  Then, student pairs will choose an important historic figure from the United States who they would like to research for this project.  A list will be provided with categories such as scientists, writers, sports figures, and artists, but students do not have to choose from the list if they have another idea.  However, I do ask that students choose a person who has had a significant impact on the history of our country, rather than someone who is simply “famous.”  After having their choice approved, the pairs will cooperatively research their figure’s life.    They will be doing a lot of their research using online databases. 
After they complete their research, students will create a detailed timeline of their person’s life, a sketch of their person, and a Wordle design with descriptive words pertaining to their figure. All these will also be used in their final Claymation movie. 

The next step will be deciding on what important event from their figures life to depict in their animation. Then, each group will write a script and draw the necessary storyboards showing the scenes of their animation. The real fun will begin in November as the students create clay figures and use technology to bring it all together. Frames software will be used to add speech bubbles, music, and recorded audio to their project.  Completed animations will be burned to disks and sent home with final project grades.
It’s a lot of work, but the students are so proud of their completed projects once this unit is done. I can’t wait to see them, too!
5th Grade News- Inventions Unit
Welcome back, 5th graders!  Our first unit of study will be Inventions.  The focal points of this unit will be a hands-on approach to exploring inventions and the creation of a research project.  Students will learn how to adapt, modify and find other uses for everyday items.  Creating water clocks and making paper from dryer lint are just a few of our hands-on activities. Students may just discover the next big idea from someone else’s junk!

We will also be spending class time rotating through different invention stations.  During the stations, students will be tinkering with motorized Legos, creating circuits, building marble contraptions, and learning about past inventors.  Each week students will have time to explore a different invention station. 
Ultimately, though, the culminating project of this unit will be to first create an inventor trading card and a comic book about the life of that inventor using Comic Life software. Students will be able to choose the inventor of their choice, practice their research skills, and then create a fun comic biography about that inventor’s life based on their research.
During this unit we will also be taking a field trip to the Grand Valley State University Engineering campus in downtown Grand Rapids to explore the robotics lab.

It would be great if you could donate some “junk” for our junk inventions activity.  Recyclable materials  and old junk (the stranger the better) and dryer lint donations are appreciated. You can send in any of these materials with your student on their IMAGE day. 

6th Grade- Public Art Unit
I am looking forward to working with all of the new and returning sixth grade IMAGE students this school year! Our three units for 6th grade will be Public Art & Design, Forensic Science, and Limnology (fresh water studies).
During the Public Art and design unit, students will first learn the elements and principles of art to prepare them to critically discuss artwork. Experienced artists and novices alike will all benefit from learning to use the high level thinking skills because evaluating and creating are such important skills for any future career. Students should be reassured that they will not be graded on their artistic ability during this unit. Instead, students will focus on learning to wear different “thinking hats” as we analyze and evaluate famous work of art from many perspectives (positive negative, emotional, factual, etc.). 
Then, they will also have opportunities to create some pieces of their own art to include in an art portfolio. There will be something for everyone, even the less artistically inclined, as the variety of projects they can choose from will range from duct tape art to  paper mache… and more. Most exciting of all, each student will also be able to design and print something on our new 3D printer!
This unit will culminate in creating a proposal for a piece of public art that should be displayed in Grandville. The students will have to include an artist’s statement, a map of the location they have selected, and their design of their proposed artwork. This unit ties in very nicely with Art Prize and will also include a field trip to Frederik Meijer Gardens.

       
     

Your student’s IMAGE classroom will be “Peanut and Tree Nut Safe.” There is a child in the class with a peanut allergy. Therefore, you will be asked not to send any food, snacks, or treats that contain peanuts, peanut butter, or any other type of nut. When sending snacks into the classroom, please be sure to read all labels carefully to avoid anything that may contain peanuts or tree nuts. Furthermore, I’m asking you to avoid anything that is manufactured on equipment that processes products containing nuts, as well.

The following page has a list of “Peanut/Tree nut-free” snack ideas.  Please use this list with caution, as manufacturers change ingredients in products, so please check the label EVERY TIME before sending food with your child to school.  Also, be aware of that name brand and off-brands are not manufactured the same.

Many Meijer, Target, Walmart and Costco items are not safe due to manufacturing.
Peanut/Tree Nut Safe Snack Suggestions
Applesauce Cups


Ruffles Chips

Austin Brand Cheese/Crackers


Saltine Crackers

Beef Jerky



Scooby-Doo Snacks

Better Cheddars


Sensible Portion straws

Betty Crocker Fruit Snacks

Snackwells 100 Calorie Packs

Bugles



Special K Bars

Cheese Sticks


String Cheese

Cheese Nips


SunChips

Cheetos



Teddy Grahams 

Cheez-its



Tostidos

Chicken in a Biscuit

Town House

Chips Ahoy Cookies

Traditional Chex Mix

Club Crackers


Triscuit Crackers

Combos



Wheat Thins Crackers

Doritos

Fresh Fruit

Fritos

Fruit by the Foot

Fruit Cups

Fruit Roll Ups

Fresh Vegetables

Goldfish Crackers, Grahams

Gushers

Honeymaid Graham Crackers

Hostess – Cupcakes, Ding Dongs, Ho Ho’s, Suzy Q’s, Twinkies

Jell-o Cups, Pudding

Keebler – E.L. Fudge, Fudgestripes, Gripz, Vanilla Wafers

Kellogg’s – Fruit Snacks, Mini Crisps, Poptarts, Rice Krispie Treats

Kraft Handy Snacks

Lays Chips

Marshmallows

Nabisco – Graham Crackers 

Newtons

Nilla Wafers

Nutrigrain Bars

Oreos 

Pringles

Pudding Cups

Quakes Rice snacks

Rold Gold Pretzel
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.MAGE Schedule 2016-2017
at South Elementary
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday
8:45am-11:10am | 5th Grade 4th Grade 6th Grade 6th Grade 3rd Grade
“Maroon Class” “Bulldogs Class” | “Maroon Class” “Bulldog Class” | “Bulldog Class”
« South (8) « CPLC(3) « South (5) « CPLC(5) « CPLC(9)
« Grandville « Cummings (5) | e Calvin Christian | e Cummings (6) | e Cummings (2)
Christian (5) | » Libertas (1) (10) « Grand View « Grand View
« Cummings (4) | e Grandvile . East(2) (5) (10)
Christian (6) . West(6) o West(1)
« South (4)
o West(1)
12:45-3:10pm 5th Grade 3rd Grade 4th Grade
“Bulldog Class” | “Maroon Class” “Maroon Class”
« Grand View (5) |  Central (6) « Central (5)
« CPLC(5) . East(d) o East(l)
« Central 3) « South (6) « Grand View
. West(2) « Grandville (12)
Christian (7) « Home School
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